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H. 4049 

 

Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill specifies that, with the authorization of the board of directors, corporations, 
partnerships, associations, and nonprofit corporations may allow shareholders and proxy holders 
to attend and participate in meetings remotely.    
 
This bill may result in a business amending its bylaws to allow remote attendance of meetings.  
While bylaws may be attached to the articles of incorporation filed with the Secretary of State’s 
Office, there is no requirement to do so.  Therefore, the Secretary of State’s Office anticipates 
this bill will not impact the number of articles of incorporation being filed with the agency, and 
thereby, will have no impact on the agency.   

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on February 28, 2023 
State Expenditure 
This bill specifies that, with the authorization of the board of directors, corporations, 
partnerships, associations, and nonprofit corporations may allow shareholders and proxy holders 
to attend and participate in meetings remotely.    
 
This bill may result in a business amending its bylaws to allow remote attendance of meetings.  
While bylaws may be attached to the articles of incorporation filed with the Secretary of State’s 
Office, there is no requirement to do so.  Therefore, the Secretary of State’s Office anticipates 
this bill will not impact the number of articles of incorporation being filed with the agency, and 
thereby, will have no impact on the agency. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
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